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Volunteer Newsletter

Fall 2004, October � November � December

Exhibition Schedule
Through December 12: Look Alikes: The Decal Plates of Howard Kottler. This display of ceramic plates adorned with familiar icons showcases the wit and irony of legendary Northwest ceramist Howard Kottler (1930 – 1989). The former UW professor cut familiar images from commercial decals and rearranged and affixed them to mass-produced store-bought plates to create works of art that challenge conventional notions of gender, politics, and religion. Kottler’s rejection of the highly valued hand-made object resulted in an original body of work, a strong example of postmodern ceramics. This exhibition includes a catalogue co-published by UW Press.
Through January 15, 2006: A Sense of Place: Selections from Tacoma Art Museum’s Collection. This thematic exhibition of works from the museum’s collection will explore the ways that artists from different times and cultures have depicted their surroundings. Among the artists included will be Eugène Boudin, Doris Chase, Edward Hopper, Paul Horiuchi, and Jacob Lawrence.
Through January 2, 2005: Scott Fife: Northwest Perspective Tacoma Art Museum continues its commitment to Northwest art and artists with this 25-year survey exhibition of sculpture by Seattle artist Scott Fife. Fife’s art builds on the 1960s pop artists’ love of whimsy, irony and devotion to American culture. The artist’s recent portrait sculpture probes American life with wry wit and pointed social critique. Don’t miss Fife’s latest work, created just for this exhibition: an 11-foot tall cardboard sculpture of his puppy, Leroy the Pup. The exhibition is part of the Northwest Perspective series of regional one-person exhibitions. 
Through January 16, 2005: Hudson River School: Masterworks from the Wadsworth Atheneum Museum of Art The Hudson River school, an American romantic art movement that focused on landscape painting from 1825 to 1875, presented pristine wilderness as distinctly American and suggestive of the new country’s promise. This exhibition presents 55 major paintings from arguably the strongest museum collection of this movement. World renowned artists in the exhibition include Albert Bierstadt, Frederick Church, Thomas Cole, Asher B. Durand, and George Inness, among others.
Volunteer Hours Last Quarter

From July to September 2004, Tacoma Art Museum volunteers worked more than 2300 hours, worth over $38,000 based on the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics’ estimated value of $16.54 per volunteer hour. Thank you for giving your time to the museum!
Welcome New Docents
Welcome to our thirteen new docents, who started docent training in September: Barbara Abegg, Christina Cao, Jane Eichner, Theresa Heller, Theresa Larson, Debora Kernan, Shelley Klein, Charlotte Norton, Roxanne Peterson, Stephanie Raddatz, Jeffrey Sowers, Stephanie Strampe, and Pat Walker. 

Welcome New Volunteers

Danielle Boullay, Visitor Greeter; Roxanne Harris, Open Art Studio; Kelda Kast, Special Events; Kathleen McMahon, Open Art Studio; Dee Smethurst, Chihuly Tour Guide.

Volunteer Birthdays This Quarter
October: Jean Bradbrooke, Kris O’Leary, Maki Livesay, Margo Stewart, Stephanie Raddatz, Jane Eichner, Michelle Williams, John Pollard. November: John Koehler, Kelly Lucas, Carol Goforth, Rachel Goon, Bev Bright, Marisa Boyd, Marilyn Jutilla, Jan Wee, David Moore, Jim Reardon, Megan Lycette, Malcolm Smith, Ellen Shigeno, Pat Walker, Theresa Larson, Cass Brotherton, Kay Webber, Rebecca Hawk. December: Barbara Abegg, Carolyn Price-Dyer, Nancy Smith, Roxanne Harris, Kathleen McMahon, Sheila Spinn, Laura Hurtado-Webb, Amy Peterson, Marilyn Kinder, Ginny Streetman, Penny Hulse, Virginia Greco, Ursula Bannister, Jessica Buchanan, Barbara White.

Parking Code

The volunteer discount parking code for the Fall quarter (October 1 through December 31) is 6692. This code entitles you to park for $2 per shift. Remember to select DAILY on the pay box. Also, please remember that the pay box does not give change.

Orientation and Training Updates
New Volunteer Orientation
General orientation sessions for new volunteers will take place on Saturday, October 23, at 10:00 a.m., or on Thursday, December 2, at 4:00 p.m. New volunteers are required to complete one session of this training. Please RSVP to Tara.

Open Art Studio
Training for new Open Art Studio volunteers will take place on Thursday, November 4 at 4:00 p.m.; Saturday, November 20 at 10:15 a.m.; or Thursday, December 9 at 4:00 p.m. This training will be led by our new Community Programs Coordinator Maija McKnight, who oversees the OAS. RSVP to Tara. 
Meeting for all Current OAS Volunteers
Tuesday, November 16 at 4:00 p.m.: This meeting will be a chance for you to meet Maija, give us feedback about your experience in the OAS, and learn about our future plans for programming in the Studio. This will be an important meeting to learn about future plans for the Studio, so please make every effort to attend. Please RSVP to Tara. 

Art Resource Center Training
The Art Resource Center is not actively recruiting new volunteers since almost all of the volunteer slots are filled. Sharon Winters will be holding a repeat of a training session she held over the summer. All ARC volunteers are required to complete this training. If you were not able to come over the summer, please plan to attend this session. If you cannot attend, please contact Tara to make other arrangements. Training on Thursday, October 21, for current ARC volunteers. 1:30 p.m.: Review of teacher resources with Assistant Curator of Education Carri Campbell. 2:00 p.m.: Getting to Know the Collection (a review of the museum’s art collection and the ARC's collection which supports it). 4:00 p.m.: Answering the Tough Ones (reference interview techniques, use of online databases & the internet to research exhibitions).
Visitor Greeters
If you’re a new volunteer or a current volunteer who wants to learn more about the Visitor Greeter position, plan to attend a training session with Visitor Services staff on either Saturday, October 23 at 11:00 a.m. or Saturday, November 13, at 11:00 a.m. RSVP to Tara and meet at the Admissions Desk.

Hudson River School Membership Drive
Tacoma Art Museum is looking for volunteers to sell memberships in the lobby during the Hudson River School exhibition. The best people for this position will be outgoing, sales-oriented, able to spend a shift primarily on their feet, and able to multi-task during what we’re guessing will be very busy shifts. Right now we are looking for people for all weekends of the exhibition, starting Saturday, October 2, through Sunday, January 16. The shifts will be Saturdays, 11 to 2:30 OR 2:30 to 5:00; Sundays, 12 to 2:30 OR 2:30 to 5:00. If you are interested in this position, please let Tara know which weekend day(s) you are available and which shift(s) you prefer. We will be providing special training for this position, date and time to be announced. To acknowledge the importance of your help in selling memberships that support the museum’s exhibitions and programs, our membership office has offered to give a FREE membership (Family level or below) to the two volunteers who have sold the most memberships by the end of the exhibition in January. The recipients can use these memberships for themselves or pass them on to a friend.

New Education Department Staff

The Education Department welcomes three new staff members. Please introduce yourself next time you’re at the museum. Jacqueline Harmon is our new Education Assistant, who has previously worked at Broadway Center and at Bryant Montessori School. She oversees the department’s administrative projects, schedules all tours, and manages Young at Art and Family Art Saturdays. Maija McKnight, previously the Education Coordinator at the Seattle Art Museum, is our new Community Programs Coordinator. She manages four key department areas: Art After School, a partnership with the Boys and Girls Clubs; Life Experiences, a program that pairs senior citizens and middle school students; Art Access Pass, the program that provides free passes and programming to area libraries; and our summer festivals. Shannon Eakins is our new School Tour Instructor, who leads the studio portion of all school tours. She is a professional artist with a glassblowing and metalworking background. I know you will enjoy working with Jacqueline, Maija, and Shannon.
Tacoma Art Museum Activities Council 
Tacoma Art Museum Activities Council (TAMAC) is a museum-affiliated organization that raises funds to augment the operating budget of Tacoma Art Museum. TAMAC is looking for new members to join their dedicated group of museum supporters. Being involved in Activities Council is a wonderful way to support the museum while getting to know other people in the community who have similar interests! Council members make a three year commitment, attend monthly meetings, and participate on a committee or subcommittee to put on the annual Night Tacoma Danced event in March. Council participants must be museum members, pay $100 dues to TAMAC, sell or purchase 100 raffle tickets, and purchase tickets to attend the dance, and work on event set-up/clean-up that evening. If you’re interested, please call Virginia Dees at (253) 582-2980 or glake4@comcast.net.

Nordstrom Fashion Tea
On Monday, November 1, from 12:00 to 2:00 p.m., Tacoma Art Museum hosts The Artistry of Fashion, a museum benefit presented by Nordstrom. The afternoon includes tea, a light lunch, and a live fashion presentation. Patron tickets are $100; general seating is $75 (members) or $90 (nonmembers). The Development Department is looking for table captains. Table captains are responsible for: purchasing their own ticket; filling table by either purchasing or selling tickets; collecting payment(s) for the table; providing names of other ticket-holders at the table; attending a table captain event on Oct. 15 at 10:30 a.m. at Tacoma Mall Nordstrom, which will feature a catered continental breakfast, fall fashion presentation, and gift bags. Table captains will be acknowledged in the event program and at the event. Please note: depending on the response, people may be “teamed” as co-table captains. If you would like to be a table captain, purchase tickets, or receive an invitation to the event, please contact Jeanette Jones at (253) 272-4258 x 3057 or jjones@tacomaartmuseum.org.
Art in Action: New Educator Membership
Introducing Tacoma Art Museum’s new membership level just for pre-K to grade 12 educators! The Art in Action membership includes one membership card, one complimentary guest pass, invitations to members-only exhibition openings, subscription to Museum Notes, a quarterly educator newsletter, 10% discount at the museum store, a one-time 10% discount on a school tour, and education e-mail alerts. To sign up please contact (253) 272-4258 ext 3042 or mlent@tacomaartmuseum.org.

Staff contact: Tara Young, Associate Curator of Education

(253) 272-4258 ext 3016 or tyoung@tacomaartmuseum.org






